August 18, 1948

ire, Egter Venselow
3171 South Taylor Aves
Milvaukes, 7, HWisconsin

My demr ls. Venselows

Mymfwmgoodhtterofrmtdste. It ves
good to hear from you.

If you knew how many thousands of people write to us es
you ¢idy you would know thet at long legt the actual
Truths of The Spirit of God are being mede known to men
and women on thig earth, when it is undergtood thabt man
is the highest ereation of The Great Life-Spirit, the
earbh wlill be & paradise,

May The Spirit of Infinite Feage be with you always,
Cordially yours,

Alfred B, Lobingon
THE PSYCHIAUA FELIGION




wﬁ'ﬁwau‘i{e eTa?’ Wils co‘ﬁesa.n
August 16, 1948

" L 70-557
Dear Urs Hobinson: 739

I have writen you several times on the
saﬁg'subject that I am writing you now, and I sincerely hope
you not mind my writing again. When we atarted to make
plans for this trip to Lurope and adopt these children
there were so many things that no one knew about one said
see this one he said see another the upshot of it all is
that no one seemed t0 know the answerks, so 1 wrote you ask-
ing for help to get the passports and the Visa and want to
say we are very happy that we did receive them, now as far
as the adoption is that is all taken care of and will go
through as soon as we arrive there ( we are leaving New York
. Aug. 20th flying) but now they write and say the rsturning of
the enildren with us is a question and we want to return
them with us. one says you can or they woulden't have given
you a permit at the 8tate Uept. another says the laws have
changed so now we are going and I have asked and trusted
God with every thing up to date and it has turned out beautiful
80 we are going and know that God will take care of us in
return with the children on Bept. 25. and can I please ask
you agein to give us some help I don't like to keep asking
for this every couple weeks but this means sc much to us this
returning with them that I am in great hopes you will not
mind. 5o let me repeat that we will return with them and
that we will keep well and have no trouble with the return of
our selves and our children on Sept. 25. It is just wonder-
ful to sit Dback and see how things have gone along here things
seemed so uncertain but I went ahead any way several said
you are pretiy sure you are going aren'&rgnd seid I shoulden't
be to dissapointed but I just told them I knew that I was going
and had no intention of being dissappointed, and I feel the
same sbout returning with the children it iden't that any one
says it impossible but every one says 10 see some one else
and the immigration oifice, American Consul and the oState
Uept. are all involved in this and they are saying get
permission from this or that one and when I see "them they say
we aren't able to so that is how it stands. So as I said we
are going and know that every thing is going to be alright and
give us your help which I appreciate so much and thank you.

Yours truly
Esther Vanselow
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